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Goomalling Hockey Club  

Team Contacts 2018  
 

Seniors  
Royce Smith ð 0430 679 694  

Training is on Thursdays @ 5.30pm  
 

Juniors  

Jodie Schell ð0427 291 399   
 

Minkey  
Lauren Carr 0427 287 180 or Lisa Smith 0428 523 550  

 Training is on Fridays from 3.30 ð4.00pm  
**Commencing Friday 7th April**  

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>Community News<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<< 

Leadership Day 
 
On Thursday 22nd March 2018 our Student Councillors    
travelled to the Dowerin Recreation Centre and joined         
students from other schools to participate in Leadership      
Activities and listen to Guest Speakers: Cory Payne, Ashlee 
Harrison and Rys Williams. 
 
The day was very productive and the students learnt new 
skills that they can utilise in their Councillor positions. 

 

Goomalling Primary School   

ò Every  Child, Every Chance to Shineó 
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Dear Parents/Guardians, Staff and Students, 
I hope everyone had a safe and restful Easter Break and we are all looking forward to the last week and a half of 
school with some exciting events coming up before the end of Term One including our ANZAC Day service and a 
free dress day next Thursday. 
I would like to thank Mrs Smith for filling in for me at the Assembly last week. Well done to Miss OôKeeffeôs class on 
their entertaining assembly item ñWhere the Wild Things Areò which I had the pleasure of watching the rehearsals 
for. I was also amazed to see the large number of outstanding Easter hats on display from our students when I   
returned to school in the afternoon. The effort put into making these hats was truly something to behold and I can 
imagine how entertaining the Easter Hat Parade was in the morning. Thanks to all our students, parents and   
guardians for your time in preparing these wonderful hats. 

 

Water Tanks 

Thank you to our generous parent volunteers Andrew French, Anthony Kingston, Darren Sewell and Trevor Syme 
who gave up their Easter Saturday morning to bring in a couple of truckloads of sand and gravel to re-align the    
bottom water tank with the use of a loader. They also fitted the overflow water pipes on both tanks and finished off 
by putting gravel around both tanks.  The tanks certainly look level, neat and tidy now.  Thanks again to all who 
have worked on the project this term. 

 

Student Leadership Day 

On Thursday 22 March our Year Six Student Councillors attended the annual Student Leadership Day in Dowerin. 
The event was a valuable learning experience for our Councillors and included some engaging teamwork activities 
where our students worked with students from other schools around the region. The guest speakers on the day  
included Rhys Williams (Mayor of Mandurah) who spoke about the importance of taking risks and why it is           
important in building a community. Ashlee Harrison from Zero2Hero also spoke on the importance of looking out 
for, and assisting, people with mental health issues.  

Thank you to Trudy Manera and Christie Kingston for assisting with transport of our student councillors to and from 
Dowerin. 

ANZAC Day School Service 

The ANZAC combined service with Sacred Heart Catholic School will take place at Goomalling Primary School on 
the last day of this term, Friday 13 April, and commence at 10am.  All parents, guardians and community members 
are welcome to attend and morning tea will be served at the conclusion of the service by the P&C. 
 

Parent and Teacher Interviews next term 
Next term in Week Five our teaching staff will be conducting parent interviews to discuss student progress for the 
year to this point. I will provide more details about how this process will occur in the first newsletter next term. 
 

P&C Meeting 
During last Mondayôs meeting our P&C generously offered to fund half of the cost of the retaining wall for the play 
equipment at the bottom of the school and also an overhead projector to be installed in the Computer Room. The 
projector will make it easier for teaching staff to model lessons for students in the computer room once it is         
installed. Thank you very much to the P&C for their financial assistance towards these projects. 
 

Attendance 
It is important that all students attend school up until next Friday before the school holidays begin. These days will 
be included as part of our attendance award for next term. This termôs attendance award day will occur next week. 
Our attendance rate for this term has been 93% which is a pleasing start to the year.  All students who have attend-
ed school 90% or more this term will qualify for the award.                                                    
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Early Close                                                                                                                                                                                 
Donôt forget we have early close 2.30pm every Thursday. Students on the bus will be supervised in the library from 
2.30-3.00pm.                                                                                                                                                                                                             
                       
School Council Meeting                                                                                                                                                             
There will be a School Council meeting next Tuesday 10th April at 5pm in the McGill Library. This meeting will     
include elections for the Chairperson and Parent Representative.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Scott Palmer                                                                                                                                                                      
Principal 

 
Year 1, 2 & 3ôs  

Class Performance  
ñWhere the Wild Things 

Areò 
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HAPPY EASTER EVERYONE! 


